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	Learning Together, Believing Together                                                        E-mail: office@barcombe.e-sussex.sch.uk   

Website: www.barcombe.e-sussex.sch.uk
Friday, September 23rd, 2016
Dear Parents/Carers,
What an action-packed beginning to term it’s been! There’s been lots of exciting learning going on in every class. Hedgehogs are all now in school and are starting to look at The Enormous Crocodile; Squirrels have been creating potions and writing revolting recipes based on George’s Marvellous Medicine; Badgers have been creating new characters who could have won the Golden Tickets in Charlie and the Chocolate Factory; Foxes have been writing stories with new fantastic animals based on fantastic Mr Fox; Owls have been delving into some of Roald Dahl’s characters and writing autobiographies in role and biographies as observers. We look forward to you visiting school on the afternoon of October 7th to see all the exciting things we have been doing. 
It has been great to see so many of you at the curriculum meetings. We are always happy to speak to parents, though the beginning of the day is not always convenient when we are greeting children. Please feel free to make an appointment to speak to your child’s class teacher if there is anything you would like to discuss. 

Harvest Festival

Our Harvest Festival is next Tuesday, September 27th at St Mary’s. You should already have received a letter with all the details. If you are able to walk back with your child’s class, please let his/her class teacher know. The more the merrier! There is a box outside the school office for donations of non-perishable food to be donated to a local food bank. 

Clubs

Most clubs have started this week or will start next week. STEM club, Gardening club and Rounders club are now full. There are still spaces for Choir (unlimited places) and for the KS1 and KS2 football clubs. Please ask at the office for forms if your child is interested.

Sports Events

Some of our pupils will be taking part in the Chailey Cross Country event next week. Good luck to them all. Mrs Cullen is now coordinating sports events for us. If your child is involved in them and you are offering transport, please make sure we have your up-to-date driving licence, MOT and insurance details in school.
School Path

School Path gets very busy at the beginning and end of the school day. We would like to ensure the safety of all our children so would ask that, if at all possible, you do not drive down School Path at these times. If your child walks to school, please consider using the route across the recreation ground rather than walking down School Path. 
School uniform.

The children are looking very smart in their uniforms. Please can I remind you that, as stated in our prospectus, we ask that our children wear sensible, dark coloured shoes to school; trainers are to be worn for PE sessions only. It would be helpful too if you could ensure that all items of clothing are marked with your children’s names. Please ensure that your child has their full PE kit in school. 
Lost Property 
All lost property is stored in a central location outside the School Hall. In addition to this, Year 6 children will sort and attempt to return named items on Friday afternoons. Please clearly label your child’s property.
Key Dates

Term 1:

Tuesday, September 27th: Harvest Festival at St Mary’s Church 9am

Friday 7th October-Take One Author/Roald Dahl Open Afternoon. You are welcome to visit the school from 2.30pm onwards to share the work that the children have been doing for this whole school learning journey. You are welcome to visit any of our classes.. 
Thursday, October 20th: term ends for pupils

Friday, October 21st: Inset day 
Half term week:- 24th – 28th Oct
Term 2:

Monday, October 31st: term begins

Tuesday, November 8th: parent consultations 3.30pm – 5.30pm

Thursday, November 10th: parent consultations 5.30pm – 7.30pm

Wednesday, November 16th: parent consultations 4.00pm – 6.00pm

Wednesday, December 21st: term ends 

Details of class assemblies to follow.
Term 3 begins on Tuesday, January 3rd. 

School Dinners 
School dinners now cost £2.10 per day; please ensure that your child has sufficient money in their named container if they are having a school lunch. Your child may be entitled to a free school meal; please see our office staff to confirm if you are eligible. Please remember all children in Reception, Year One and Year Two are entitled to free school meals as part of the new government initiative. If you wish to pay on a pre-payment basis, you can do this weekly, monthly or termly with a cheque made payable to Compass Group Ltd  and handed in to the school office. 
If you think your child might be eligible for free school meals, even if he/she is now in reception or KS1, please ask the office for information. The school could receive extra funding to help support your child’s learning. For Reception children, a leaflet is attached. If anyone else would like further information, please ask the school office for details. 

Attendance
We want all of our children in school for every day of the academic year. If your child is unable to attend school (due to illness, for example) please contact the School Office daily at the start of the school day on 01273 400287 to inform us.
Timings of the School Day 

The school gate is open to children from 08.35hrs every day and the school doors open at 08.45hrs; children must not arrive earlier than 08.35hrs as the school cannot be responsible for them before this time. It is expected that your child arrives at school on time every day.  
Water Bottles 
It is extremely important the children have water bottles in school every day to keep them hydrated. Please ensure you provide a water bottle with your child’s name on it and that it is in school every day. 
School Security 

To ensure we continue to provide a safe / secure environment for all children to flourish we request that no adults / parents come into school without having signed in at Reception. This will mean parents will not be able to enter the school through any entrance except the main entrance. 
Contact Details 

Please ensure that the School Office has your up-to-date contact details; it is vital that we are able to contact you in case of any emergency involving your child. Please return the data sheets as soon as possible. We have recently been notified that we have to provide nationality and country of birth data for the school census. Your child has received a form for you to fill in to provide this information. Please return it as soon as possible. 
Clubs

Information about clubs will be sent out soon. 

This has been an exciting start to the year for all the children and staff and we are looking forward to working closely with you as the year progresses. Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher or the school office if you have any questions or queries. The Senior Leadership Team comprises of Mr James (Executive Head Teacher), Mrs Force (Head of School), Mrs Wilkins (Deputy Head of School), Mrs Forster (Business Manager) and Mrs Pryor (SENCO Support), a member of the Senior Leadership Team will be in school every day. 

Thank you for your support.
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